
September 27, 2024 
 
 
Dear donation and transplant community, policymakers and media: 
 
For over five years, our nation’s organ procurement organizations (OPOs) - the non-profit, 
community-based organizations that work with grieving families every day to save lives through 
transplantation - have been subject to malicious misinformation and defamatory attacks based on 
hearsay, creating a false narrative that donation and transplant in the US is untrustworthy and 
broken. Ignored is the fact that there has been 13 years of consistent growth in organ donation by 
OPOs, leading to a record 43,000 organs transplanted and lives saved through deceased donation 
last year. 
 
The life-saving work of donation and transplant is too important to be undermined 
by unsubstantiated accusations as serious as claiming OPOs are hastening death or attempting to 
recover organs before donors have died –no legitimate evidence has been produced to support 
these outrageous claims. 
 
Spreading misinformation based on conspiracy theories and hearsay is disturbing in any setting but 
is particularly dangerous during a Congressional hearing on organ donation  and 
transplantation. Repeating this misinformation erodes the public trust and, in doing so, can cost 
lives by decreasing the number of people willing to register as donors. There is evidence this is 
already happening.  National data shows a concerning decline in the number of individuals saying 
“yes” to donor registration over the past three years, making it more difficult to increase the number 
of lives saved through organ donation.  
 
We call upon all those working to improve the donation and transplant system and members of the 
media who cover it to reject reckless allegations, think critically about what you hear and seek out 
the actual facts. For years, this misinformation conspiracy campaign, led by people who have never 
worked in donation, has driven the conversation and policymaking that shapes it. 
 
It is time for it to stop. 
 
Now is the time for serious and fact-based informed discussions with lawmakers that must include 
the professional experts who do this work. 
 

 

 

 

[Signatures to follow] 

 

 

 






















































































































































































